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Hello Ladies, 

Do you all remember last December when we couldnôt wait for 2020 to 

be behind us? It doesn't seem that long ago does it? And here we are 

with 2021 soon about to go ñpoofò and be a distant memory. Every year 

we say the same thingð- where did the time go and how did it go so 

quickly? Itôs a clich® for sure, but it is oh so true! At least this year we 

will be able toò wind it upò and spend time together at our meeting at 

the Wimbish House on December 13th. For the first time in almost two 

years we will finally meet and mingle while some of us may ñjingleò, ha

-ha!! Letôs all eagerly welcome those of our new members who will be 

with us in person for the very first time. Although the Zoom meetings 

have no doubt been great and have made it easy to gather every month 

without dealing with traffic or parking, it is time that we meet face to 

face and reconnect with each other. I am sure that this month everyone 

will be busy with shopping and planning to make your holidays special 

and to welcome in the New Year. It is an exhausting and crazy time but 

this is what the holidays are all abouté.. And I donôt think we would 

want it any other way. When you get a moment to reflect, think about 

what the holidays truly mean to you and to your loved ones. And what-

ever that meaning may be is why we enjoy it so much, and often think 

of this as one of the best times of year! 

I canôt tell you how proud I am of the service to the communities 

around us that all of you have provided this year while under the lead-

ership of our CSP chairs, the advancement committee chairs and the 

special committee chairs. I have said this before but it bears repeat-

ingé.what a special group of women they are, always going above and 

beyond and thinking of the responsibilities they have to promote the 

Atlanta Womanôs Club and do the work to help the people of the    
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communities around us. Way to go AWC!!! 

In closing, I wish you and yours the happiest of holidays, peace, love and all the best in 2022!! 

Can't wait to see everyone on December 13th at our beautiful Wimbish House. 

CHEERS!!!  

Jo Dee 

*Please remember to bring proof of vaccination or a negative Covid test between Friday and Sun-
day before the meeting. *Masks are optional 

 

Jo Dee Gonzalez, AWC President 2020-2022 

PRESIDENTôS  MESSAGE CONTôD 
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 MEMBERSHIP 

Ty Woods is a serial entrepreneur, real estate investor, business 
coach and the former CEO of Artportunity Knocks Inc, a non-
profit organization she co-founded in 2007. She is an author 
and thought-leader in the Arts Education and Start-up business 
space. She has an MBA from Coles College of Business and a 
Bachelorôs in Business Management where she graduated Vale-
dictorian.  

To date, her businesses continues to grow as she expands into 
the real estate renovations and investing business. She contin-
ues to mentor and conduct online business workshops for as-
piring female entrepreneurs.  

Ty lives in Kennesaw and is married to Chris Woods and has a 
7-year old son.  

 

 

Wendy Venet, now retired, was professor of American history at 
Georgia State University 1995-2019 and professor at Eastern Illi-
nois University from 1985-1995. She is the author, editor, or co-
editor of eight books, three of them focused on Atlantaôs Civil War 
history. 

She brings to the AWC an interest in local history and many years 
of experience as a speaker, writer, and instructor. She currently 
teaches for Emoryôs Osher Lifelong Learning Institute, and she 
serves as co-president of American Association of University Wom-
en, Atlanta Branch. 

Her hobbies include gardening, reading, and needlepoint. 

 

 

 

My name is Caroline Bakels, 33 years old and I recently moved to the 
US with my husband and (wiener) dog. I work as a CFO for NNZ North 
America, which is a company active in the packaging industry. 

I live in midtown, right around the corner from the Wimbish House. 
That is how I got to know the Atlanta Womanôs Club. As Iôm still rela-
tively new to the area, Iôd like to get involved in the club to meet new 
people and I also see it as a way to contribute to the local community. 

Iôm looking forward to contributing to the club with whatever skills I 
can bring in. Iôm a good organizer and have a solid financial back-
ground. I also have a passion for cooking. I try myself to pursue a 
healthy lifestyle, and Iôd love to help others do the same! 

 

Connie Morris, 1st Vice President, Membership 
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 ENVIRONMENT 

Each year commencing in 2013, except for 

the year of COVID 2020, the Environment 

CSP has entered the Atlanta Botanical Gar-

denôs (ABG) scarecrow contest. The entries 

are placed throughout the Gardens for the 

public to enjoy during the month of October. 

For the first time, this year AWC partnered 

with E Rivers 3rd Grade Brownie Troop 

#19821. This troop is Page Henry, Environ-

ment chairôs, granddaughter Belleôs Troop. 

The Troop & CSP members meet three 

times. Once to talk with the Brownie Troop 

about construction of the scarecrow at E 

Rivers School on September 10th, 2021. 

Such a fun time for all, but frightening because of 

a nearby shooting at Peachtree Battle as the troop 

was about to go home. Page Henry and Penny 

Blackford attended this session along with Pageôs 

daughter Trisha, who is Brownie Troop leader, 

and several parents of the Brownie troop mem-

bers.  The second time was to construct the scare-

crow, which the Brownies called ñMiss Thin Mint, 

ñafter the Girl Scout cookie of the same name. 

Page Henry, Karen Johnson, attended this session 

along with pictured Brownies and their parents. 

The third meeting was on October 22nd, 2021, to 

tour the garden and observe the scarecrow en-

tries. (See pictures) Page Henry, Karen Johnson 

and Penny Blackford attended this session along 

with Brownie troop and their parents. 

It was such a beautiful afternoon among the scarecrows, flower exhibition and the fall decora-

tions of pumpkins and mums. 

The ABG has three categories for judging and awards. Amateur, Professional and Visitors 

Choice. The Amateur and Professional Awards are granted by the Gardens but the Visitors 

Choice Award, was chosen by visitors to the Gardens voting online for their favorite entry. Of 

course AWCôs choice was ñMiss Thin Mintò #62 but other visitors chose ñTrue Colorsò (see pic-

tures next page). The Professional Award was ñAudi Sportsò, which was the first entry on left as 

one entered the gardens. Unfortunately, the winner of Amateur Award was not available. 
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 ENVIRONMENT CONTôD 

The Environment CSP invites you to become part of this fun event by joining the Environment 

CSP. If you would like to become a member please contact Page Henry, Chair at 

page.henry@harrynorman.com or 770-366- 1747. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           Miss Thin Mint                                                              True Colors 

 

Submitted by Penny Blackford, 2nd Vice President, Dean of CSPôs 

Page Henry, Chair 

Karen Johnson, Co-Chair 


